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Discussion ensued between staff and Committee Members 
regarding direction to forward suspicious email to staff 
for investigation, and parking for Fiesta La Ballona.  
 
Member Hoult reported that the Culver Arts Foundation would 
have an activities tent at Fiesta La Ballona for children 
to make musical instruments with recycled materials, and 
she reported that information on managing mosquitos was 
available from the Vector Control Board. 
 
Chair Shery reported that a sign language interpreter had 
been present at the August 12 City Council meeting. 
 
Vice Chair Montgomery reported that the Exchange Club had 
planned a new event for Veterans weekend this year in 
Veterans Park. 
 
Member Tenensap indicated that she would have a report on 
the upcoming Bicycle and Pedestrian Advisory Committee 
meeting at the next DAC meeting. 
 
Member Hoult indicated that information was available for 
an upcoming event in October; she thanked Marcy Sookne for 
attending the meeting; and she welcomed new Committee 
Members.  
 
Member Hasegawa suggested adding other components to the 
Abilities Carnival; he proposed focusing on seniors; 
discussed the World Senior Conference; holding additional 
events; he indicated that he would bring information next 
time; and he received Committee consensus to agendize 
discussion of additional events focused on seniors. 
 
Member Goldhaber discussed her work with seniors; obstacles 
to being visually impaired at the Senior Center; and she 
encouraged a focus on the needs of seniors. 
 
Member Ibarra discussed The Achievable Foundation and she 
encouraged anyone who was interested to contact her about 
taking a tour. 
 
Armando Abrego, Recreation and Community Services Manager,  
discussed the Senior Center; the definition of seniors; the 
wide range of age and abilities; identifying other 
opportunities; attracting younger seniors; focusing on 
different age groups and abilities within the senior 






